








 

Duffy Engineering, Inc. | 6207 Bee Caves Road #210 | Austin, Texas 78746 | phone: (512) 402-0074 |  
Firm Registration No.  F-8637 

October 21, 2019 
 
Mark Odom Studio 
1009 West 6th Street, #50 
Austin, Texas 78703  
 
Subject:  Preference for foundation type 

Odom Residence at 2803 Edgewater Drive, Austin, Texas  
Job Number: 19156 
 

Dear Mr. Odom:  
 
At your request, I reviewed the site plan to offer my preference on foundation type.  The geotechnical report is not yet 
available, but assuming shallow bedrock and given the steep topography, I prefer a slab-on-ground foundation over a 
pier-and-beam for the following reasons. 
 

 Surface drainage around the house wherever possible is better than directing the water under the house.  
Compared to pipes or culvert under the house, surface drainage around the house is more reliable and 
easier to maintain with less risk of impacting the structure.   

 
 Backfill to achieve proper drainage is easier against a slab-on-ground grade beam.  A pier-and-beam 

requires clearances for the crawlspace and vent openings that can create challenges for retaining the 
backfill on the uphill side.   

 
 A pier-and-beam would require additional excavation to achieve the necessary clearances. 

 
Please contact me with any questions.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dennis Duffy, P.E. 
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PERMIT PARTNERS, LLC 

105 W. Riverside Dr. Suite 225 
Austin, Texas 78704 

512.593.5368 

 
 
October 22, 2019 
 
City of Austin  
City Board of Adjustments 
One Texas Center 
505 Barton Springs 
Austin, Texas 78704 
 
 
RE: 2803 EDGEWATER DR. VARIANCE REQUEST - UPDATED 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
The Board heard this case at it’s October hearing. The applicant is requesting two impervious cover variances to 
allow the construction of a single-family residence and associated improvements. The lot is currently vacant and 
has very steep topography. It is zoned LA; however, it does not front onto Lake Austin and is well under the 
required size of one acre. The approximately 14,000 SF lot allows less than 200 SF of impervious coverage 
when the LA zoning regulations are calculated for the subject site.  As mentioned before, strict application of the 
LA zoning regulations on this substandard lot results in a total taking of all permitted use and development of 
the property by the City of Austin.  Such taking occurred when the LA zoning ordinance was placed on this 
property and when the requirements of that ordinance were used to deny a building permit to Mr. Odom.  This 
Board is expressly tasked with the authority to grant variances when such strict application of the Code deprives 
the property owner of privileges that are enjoyed by another person who owns property in the area that is 
similarly situated with similarly timed original development. 
 
At the October hearing we heard the Board’s concerns. In November’s back up packet please find attached to 
this cover letter an updated site plan, drainage letter from an engineer, and other documents related to the 
proposed construction.  
 
The homeowner has also met with some neighbors to discuss the project. Their concerns are heard, too. The 
impervious coverage has been reduced as a result of those discussions. To that end we hope the discussions have 
abated their concerns to the degree possible given the unique size, topography, and zoning-based hardships 
specific to this lot. 
 
If this variance is not granted the owner has no choice but to seek damages for the regulatory taking of all use of 
the property.  The Board of Adjustment was created to prevent precisely this kind of unintended harm to 
property owners. 
 
I look forward to discussing this case with the Board at its November hearing and look forward to a positive 
outcome regarding our request to construct the single family project.  
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
David C. Cancialosi, Agent for Owner 
 
 
Cc: Mark Odom, property owner 
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